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For Parents by Parents

“The Knowing”

Greetings to you all,

I have been given this wonderful opportunity to regularly write a column for “The Educator”.  As a parent of a child with complex needs, this is a wonderful opportunity.  First I would like to introduce my family to you.  I have been happily married to Marie for 33 years, and together we have 6 children, 5 daughters and a son, and 3 wonderful grandchildren.  I am a lucky man!  Our 4th child Jessica has special needs.

The first two years of Jessica's life were a living hell for us all.  Jessica was born 3 months prematurely and weighed 800gms……  Marie and I were only just coping, no, we were not coping.  It was horrible.  No-one understood how we were feeling.  Another parent advised us to attend a weekend meeting of parents called Parents of Vision Impaired.  We were encouraged this would help.  You will be amongst friends, amongst parents who understand.  I thought.  “What have we to lose, anything will be better than what we are going through at the moment”.  I went, and they were right.  I returned home changed, inspired, and with hope - hope for Marie and I, hope for Jessica.  I learned that education for Jessica was not a dream but a reality that she will go to school and learn just like her sisters.  I also learned how to cry and not feel ashamed etc.  I felt passionate for the first time about Jessica's future.

Some 23 years ago, a small group of parents approached the Royal New Zealand Foundation of the Blind (RNZFB) seeking seed funding for an annual meeting of Parents raising Blind and Vision Impaired (V.I.) children in New Zealand.  3 years later Parents of Vision Impaired N Z was formerly constituted. 

One needs to be very clear why parents value coming together.  The commonality of shared experiences of their Blind or V. I. children is a very strong bond.  Parents learn, inspire and empower each other when given opportunities to be together.  Here in New Zealand I call it “the knowing”.  The ability to connect and understand where another is coming from cuts across many cultures.  It gives natural authority to speak without fear of judgement, without fear of having to explain, of being listened to.  It is an acceptance that for many of us we find very healthy.  Some explain it is as a “fix” like no other.  

For many years, PVI NZ existed successfully as a voluntary parent model.  As the PVI membership grew it became necessary to become more professional.  We decided to employ someone, a paid position that would move the organisation forward etc.  Looking back this has been our single most important undertaking.  We urge other developing parent groups to follow this path more quickly than we did.

Today PVI NZ is seen as a credible parent organisation in our country.  We work collaboratively with our educators and health officials at local, regional and national levels.  We now work in the International arena through the ICEVI/WBU EFA - VI global campaign. 

Here in New Zealand, we have an education network called BLENNZ (The Blind and Low Vision Education Network of New Zealand).  BLENNZ has been a joint venture with our Ministry of Education, Resource Teachers Vision, the Royal New Zealand Foundation of the Blind and PVI NZ.  It has one employer, one set of national standards and guidelines ensuring consistent work practice.  Although BLENNZ is still in its infancy, we are expecting in the Government Budget announcement further allocation of funding and resources.  I shall explain more in the next issue; hopefully 

it will be good news!

Please support parents in your communities to come together and learn from each other.  Let them learn at their pace.  Let them be “for parents by parents”.  Self-determination is a wonderful thing providing it takes people with it.

Until the next time, take care.   

Best Wishes

Paul Manning

Executive Officer, Parents of Vision Impaired NZ Inc
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